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CL.SEPTEMBER.16

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 29 September 2016 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett (Chairman), R. Hughes and L. Ridgway.
Also present: Councillor M. Whittle.

Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk.
16.179.CL
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett.
16.180.CL
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no interests declared.
16.181.CL
MINUTES
Councillor T. Beckett proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 15 September 2016.
16.182.CL
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT 2016
The Chairman said he has asked the relevant managers at Muller about the purchases of two trees this year and have agreed to support the Town Council.

The Assistant Clerk said she has met up twice with Shropshire Council Highways managers and the job for introducing a new site for the tree has become more complicated than they first thought and was concerned the work would not be completed in time.  She said she will speak to them again next week and confirm to the Chairman how many trees needs ordering.
Councillor Whittle said the Clerk has the contact details for the Victorian fare.

The Assistant Clerk said she has already been in contact with them and they have confirmed they are coming to the event.

Councillor Aldcroft passed the contact details of a circus skills entertainer to the Assistant Clerk.

Councillor Whittle said the World War One reenactment group are willing to take part in the event.

Councillor Ridgway said he has spoken to the Fire Eaters Act who are also available for the event.

The Assistant Clerk thanked members for their help and said she would contact them.

The Assistant Clerk circulated the events program and shop front competition poster for members to have a look at.  She informed members that a page spread has been put in The Messenger and on the Council website to advertise the day, the next thing will be to put something in the local paper.
The Assistant Clerk asked when and who would judge the shop front display competition.

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To judge the Christmas Shop front display competition on 16 December 2016.

Judges are: Town Mayor, Town Crier and the Assistant Clerk.

The Assistant Clerk said she has approached the Gingerbread Man pub who helped run the Christmas Lights Switch on competition and they have kindly agreed to sponsor and run the competition again this year.
Councillor Ridgway thought the Mayor should also be present again when the lights are being switched on and to use the trailer so that they are elevated for people to see them.

Councillor Hughes suggested sourcing some generators locally for this event to make the logistics easier.

Councillor Purcell asked if all the lights are sorted for the event.

The Assistant Clerk said all the new lights have been purchased, they will be brought down when the contractors put all the lights up and they have been informed of the event date.

She said the new road closure sign to be placed by Asda has been purchased to warn traffic the road will be closed for two hours on the event and Shropshire Council have been notified regarding the street cleansing is taken care of.
Councillor Cadwallader entered the Chamber.

Councillor Hughes suggested positioning the catering vans in a more central location this year.

The meeting concluded at 6.50 pm.
Signed:  …………………………



Date:       …………………………

